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TAX INFORMATION 

Tax Bills should be mailed out in June or early 

July. If you have a mailing address change, please 

be sure to contact our office. 

Ensuring that your mailing address is up to date 

with the municipal office, it is important if you 

have recently purchased your property or have 

moved. 

If you have recently purchased your property, 

please check with the office that a tax bill is being 

mailed to you, as it may have been mailed to the 

previous owners. 

If your tax bill indicates that you have arrears, 

please contact the office prior to making 

payment to ensure that you are paying the 

correct amount. 

Arrears accumulate interest at a rate of 1.25% 

per month, and the amount showing on the tax 

bill includes interest up to May 31st, 2023 

Receipts for payment will be mailed back to you. 

Please note that 2023 property taxes are due 

and payable by 

Tuesday, October 31st at 4:00 PM 

Taxes Added/Cancelled – The 1st batch of taxes 

added or cancelled bills will be going out shortly 

and will be due by October 31st, the same as 

regular taxes. These bills are a result of changes 

to your property ie: subdivision, adding a building 

or demolishing a building. 

 

 
Burn Ban Lifted – Burn Permits Required 

The Burn Ban has been lifted; however, you are required to obtain a 

burn permit if you wish to burn on your property (excluding 

recreational fires i.e.: wiener roast) Please do not burn house hold 

garbage or recycling, this can be brought to the landfill. Thanks for 

thinking about our environment! 

 

 



 

 

  

Sunrise Corner – Economic Development 

Results: Introducing the Shared Legacy Partnership 

After three years of consultation and planning, we are thrilled to 

officially announce the Shared Legacy Partnership. Our goal is to help 

advance understanding of the wonder of Manitoba’s Tall Grass 

Prairie Natural Area, its relationship with agriculture, and the natural 

heritage that benefits all residents. 

This is a cooperative working group led by the Rural Municipality of 

Stuartburn and The Nature Conservancy of Canada (NCC) along with 

partners Sunrise Corner Economic Development and Province of 

Manitoba. We have three key areas of focus:   

• Nature: creating and delivering a strategy for sharing our 

unique nature in the RM of Stuartburn with future 

generations. 

• Culture: engaging with local producers, landowners, 

Stuartburn residents, and Indigenous communities to guide 

our direction. 

• Economy: pursuing “win-win” solutions that work for the 

ecosystem, landowners, residents, our economy, and 

communities. 

A hidden gem centered right here in Sunrise Corner, the Tall Grass 

Prairie Natural Area covers 445,628 hectares and supports one of the 

largest and last remaining tall-grass prairie landscapes in North 

America. It forms the northern end of an international conservation 

corridor comprised of protected and managed prairies, wetlands, 

forests and streams within a working landscape that includes 

conservation, agriculture and eco-tourism. The tall-grass prairie is 

home to 28 listed Canadian species at risk (SAR), such as the monarch 

butterfly, the globally rare Poweshiek skipperling butterfly, and the 

Western prairie fringed orchid. Many of these species depend on the 

tall-grass prairie for their very survival. 

Shared Legacy Partnership invites you to learn more about the tall-

grass prairie and the species at risk that call it home. We will be 

participating in Vita Canada Day festivities on July 1st, with a float in 

the parade and a booth at the vendor market to answer questions. 

We will also be offering two guided tours at NCC’s Agassiz Trail west 

of Vita to view the spectacular western prairie fringed orchid that will 

be in full bloom at that time; it’s the only place you can see these 

unique perennials in Canada. Check out our website 

www.sharedlegacymb.ca and Facebook page 

www.facebook.com/sharedlegacymb for details. For more details, 

contact Norm Gregoire at info@sharedlegacy.ca or 204-408-6166. 

In the meantime, if you have a business venture or tourism idea 

related to our unique tall-grass prairie you’d like to discuss, contact 

me to learn about the business-building support and training that is 

currently available. 

Monique Chenier 

monique@sunrisecornermb.ca  

 

 

Lawn Care 

This is a reminder that it is your responsibility to regularly maintain 

your property. The exterior of your property has a great impact on 

the overall scenery of the neighborhood. 

 

 

           Congratulations to the 

    Shevchenko School 

               Graduating Class of 2023 

  Best wishes on your next adventure! 

Guage Badiuk 

Chad Bird 

Donna Bouchie 

Daniel Carriere 

Orajhia Esteban 

Lara Galit 

Lori Giesbrecht 

Haiko Giesbrecht 

Zenon Horobec 

Jordan Kehler 

Jennifer Krahn 

Tristan Ludtke 

Mason Malmsten 

Angelo Nesca 

Michael Thibodeau 

Zachary Thiessen 

Cole Turick 

Hans Umali 

Megan Van zyl 

Gage Wiens 

Skye Wood 

Joseph Yakimchuk 
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SERVICES TO SENIORS 

 
Access Credit Union sponsored Free Shuttle for residents of the RM 

of Stuartburn – call to book a ride and do your banking and shopping 

locally or book your doctor’s appointment and we will get you to your 

appointment.  Live out of town? No problem, we will pick you up, free 

of charge, as long as you are a resident of the RM of Stuartburn.  

Next shuttle will be Friday, July 21st, 2023.  Call 204-425-3701. 

Steinbach Shuttle – subsidized cost $15/person.   

The next shuttle is Tuesday, July 4th, 2023. 

Minimum of 8 participants required for the trip to take place.   

Departure from Shady Oaks at 9:30am.     

Call:(204)425-3701 to book a seat. 

Footcare clinics – approx. every 8 weeks.   The next clinics are: 

Tuesday, August 8th and Wednesday, August 9th at Shady Oak 

Lodge.  Call to book an appointment with the footcare nurse.  204-

425-3701. 

Men’s Breakfast at Shady Oaks – Wednesday, July 19th, 2023 at 

9:00am – free will donation. 

Ladies Tea at Shady Oaks – Wednesday, July 26th, 2023 at 2:00pm – 

free will donation. 

 

 

 

SPECIES AT RISK 

Information Available for the Stewardship Credit Pilot Program  

 

Hello, RM of Stuartburn! By now, you have hopefully heard of the 
Stewardship Credit Pilot Program (SCPP), but you may still have 
some questions about how the program is run. If you would like 
any more information or are just curious, please drop by the 
Shared Legacy booth during the Vita Canada Day celebrations on 
July 1st.  
Over the last two years, the SCPP has brought together community 
residents, the RM of Stuartburn and the Nature Conservancy of 
Canada (NCC) to conserve and maintain the remaining tall-grass 
prairie for future generations to enjoy.  We are excited to 
announce that the program has been extended for another three 
years and we are looking for more participants to join the 
program!   
As part of SCPP, participants receive annual payments based on 
the quality and quantity of their prairie. Participants are 
encouraged to use their expertise and experience, supported by 
the RM of Stuartburn and NCC, if requested, to implement 
management that works best for both their own goals, and the 
habitats and species on their property. Examples of management 
can include grazing, invasive species, and woody encroachment 
control, and more. Eligible management activities may also be 
supported by the cost-shared component of the program.   
If you think you have native prairie and reside within the program 
boundary (RM of Stuartburn and surrounding area), we would love 
to hear from you!   
For an application, or to learn more about the program, please 
contact Norm Gregoire at info@sharedlegacymb.ca or 204-408-
6166.  
Eligibility for the program will be determined by an initial site visit. 

 

 



 

 


